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In this issue:

· Sacramento Area Congresswoman Introduces Bill to Boost Public Transportation Spending
· Metro’s New Deputy Executive Officer, Safety & Security
· Board to Discuss I-710 Tunnel Concept
· Metro Gold Line Eastside Construction Update


	Sacramento Area Congresswoman Introduces Bill to Boost Public Transportation Spending

Congresswoman Doris Matsui (D-CA) has introduced legislation that would, if adopted into law, create an incentive-based grant program that encourages states and local transportation agencies to increase their investment in public transportation.   The bill (H.R.1606), which was introduced yesterday, would institute the Flexibility Incentive Grant Pilot Program.  The new program would be managed by the U.S. Department of Transportation and would, as outlined in the legislation, distribute $250 million annually to states and local transportation agencies.  H.R. 1606 has been referred for action to the House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure.
Metro’s New Deputy Executive Officer, Safety & Security
I am pleased to announce that Jack L. Eckles has been hired as Metro’s new Deputy Executive Officer, Safety & Security.  Mr. Eckles comes to us from a prior career with the Los Angeles County Office of Education in Downey where he was Security Services Manager for eight years.  In this role, he was responsible for the management, administration and evaluation of a contract security staff consisting of nearly 60 officers.  Mr. Eckles also managed the Emergency Preparedness Program and Threat Management Response Protocols.  Mr. Eckles will begin his employment at Metro on Wednesday, March 28th and he will report directly to Carolyn Flowers.

Board to Discuss I-710 North Tunnel Concept

The Los Angeles Times may run a short article tomorrow regarding item #6 on the Board agenda and the status of efforts to advance the tunnel concept on Route 710.   The Board is voting to program $5 million in 2006 State Transportation Improvement Program Augmentation funds for preliminary engineering and technical studies for the project.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Construction Update

Media Relations issued a news release this afternoon noting that construction work currently taking place in East Los Angeles on Third Street, between Herbert and Rowan Avenues will last until the first week of May 2007.  Re-striping will take place for one night (Thursday, March 22nd) only to be followed by other street renovations on the north side of Third Street.  Working hours will be from 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. weekdays.

Traffic throughout this period will be detoured to correspond with the project’s construction schedule using cones, concrete barriers and signs.  Access to homes and business will be maintained, and pedestrian traffic will be re-routed according to the work schedule.  Access to emergency vehicles will also be maintained at all times.
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